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President Ronald W. Reagan
March 27, 1985
Page Two

commitment to the eternal memory of those who perished in
the Holocaust.

With wishes to you and your administration for continued
strength to pursue humanitarian efforts and to uphold the
American ideals of justice,

Sincerely,

D) e GAe

Benjamin Cohen
President
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April 22, 1985

Hon. Ronald Reagan
President of U.S.A,
the White House
Washington, D.C,
Dear Mr. Reagan:

Agudas Harabonim is the first orthodox rabbinic organ-
ization established in America 83 years ago. To it belong
the greatest and most renowned talmudic scholars in the world,
its memberahip includes the Torah authorities and personal-
ities whose words are finally decisive and is carried out by
hundreds - thousands of Jews who listen to its decision
and opinions with affection and devotion. Naturally the
Agudas Harabonim is purely a religious organization and it
avoids as far as possible any daily political events. How-
ever, today we must make an exception and we camnnot be silent
and we are forced with anguish in our heart to write to you
Mr. President, to . one whom.we respect for his many good moral
deeds and social aceomplishments., The fact that you, MNr,
President, will on your forthecoming visi% to Germany also honor
with yourlpresence the cemetery where lie bufied the murderers
of millions of human beings causes us unusual pain and anguish
which does not give us a moment of rest day and night. America
was always and is also today the symbol of justice and ethics,
the humanitarian morality dictates its deeds and decisions.
Therefore, how can you, Mr. President, go in person to visit
a place which has become a symbol of the lowest anti-morality,
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a system which has degenerated to the most bloody murder and
brutality which is even difficult to imagine in ones fantasy.
Our holy Torah has strictly prohibited the humiliation of

any humaen being and hes in the same time warned us very stricte-
ly not to degrade a human being even after he is dead. The
desecration of the dead ocecupies a significant place in our
religious law. The Jewish religious law and special Jewish
mysticism is strongly critical of any one who disgraces the
dead and warns with the sharpest warning to seek to avoid the
slightest degregation of a human being who is no longer alive.
With your visit to the cemetery, MNr. President, where lie
buried the murderers of millions of people is a horrible in-
sult both against Jews in America, Jews in the whole world,
and also at the same time zgainst all those who together with
us fought and paid with blood in our battle against the savage
beast Hitler.

To give honor to these murderers is pure obscenity for
the victims and martyrs of various countries. Therefore we
turn to you, Mr. President, with all those to whom America is
highly valued and for whose welfare we pray in all endeavours,
with a fervent prayer to change your position on this isgsue,
to display your deep feeling and sympathy with the greatest
disaster of human history. We hope that our words which come
from the depth of our broken hearts will find a response in
your heart, and America the great and celebrated America will
in this way demonstrate the high esteem it places upon the
honor of a human being created by G'd, and America will continue
to be the land of ethics and morality, Jjustice and compassion.
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Being confident in your wise understanding we are hereby
conveying to you our blessings to succeed in all your under-
takings in every endeavour and America should remain the land,
the model to which all nations will learn how high and how
idealistic a country should be, and how high it shquld be the

dignity of man.
Respectfully,
zmﬂjz2ejg;éhalﬁiémt

Rabbli Moshe Peinstein
President
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DAN FRISA HOTLINE April 24, 1985

(516) 338-4660
Dear Mr. President,

I write as a member of the New York State Assembly, asking that
you reconsider your decision to visit the military cemetery in Bitberg,
Germany. - : e

I am aware of your desire to strengthen political relations between
the United States and West Germany. I am also aware of your personal
feeling that a reconciliation of spirit between Americans and Germans
is timely and desirable, and this too, I support.

I believe, however, that these goals can be reached in both real
and symbolic terms, without visiting this military cemetery. The
existence at Bitberg of graves and markers of SS members is profoundly
disturbing. The souls of the millions of Jews, Poles, Slavs, Gypsies,
Germans, American soldiers, and others systematically exterminated by
the SS cry out in opposition to any gesture towards these murderers.
The unspeakable and unnameable horrors of the death camps and the death
squads should not be veiled by the necessities of a current political
strategy.

Mr. President, that place is not your place, nor is it the place
for any of us who love justice and peace. As a public official, I
understand your dilemma in wishing to keep a personal commitment to
the head of the West German Government. But, sometimes, the historic
importance of gestures and symbols must be acknowledged. In the name
of so many dead, whose souls look to you for justice, and in the name
of so many living who look to you as a symbol of strength and decency,
do not do this thing.

My thoughts are with you a "“*s decisior

DF:sbs

President Ronald W. Reagan
The White House
Washington, D.C.















April 26, 1985

The Honorable Ronald Reagan

President of the United States of America
The White House

Washington, D. C. 20510

Dear President Reagan,

On April 21, Hawail joined the rest of the world in
observing a Day of Rememberance for the victims and survivors
of the Holocaust, the Nazi slaughter of 6 million Jews. Many
non Jewish denominations were represented in the ceremony.

As you prepare for your official visit to Germany, we
urgently request. that you cancel the wreath laying at Bitbuxg,
where 47 Nazi..storm troopers are buried. As head of State,
such a gesture would imply the tacit approval and forgiveness
of Nazi crimes by the American people. This would be presumptuous
and inaccurate.

We suggest, as an alternative that you honor the German
patriots who were tortured and killed in Berlin following their
attempt to assassinate Adolf Hitler in 1944. A visit to this
monument would be a very positive gesture, which would help to
counter today's Neo-Nazi and extremist movements which desire to
finish what Hitler started. Sadly we see a resurgence of this
even in our own country.

The issue is not rooted in politics, but about the good and
evil in this world. The holocaust was not just a horror movie
but a horrid chapter of modern history that must be clearly
remembered as a time when hatred was allowed to triumph over love.
Due to the indifference of the men in the S. S., Hitler's evil
orders were efficiently enforced.

It may be that you were provided poor advice by an unknowing
staff, but a positive aspect of leadership is to acknowlege and
correct such mistakes. President Reagan, in response to our
citizens, we respectfully ask you to alter your plans in order
to honor the memory of the best of Germany's citizens.

With Alocha,

David M. Hagino v

George P Schultz, Secretary
of State
Menmbers of the Press - 7
(4
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 8, 1985

Dear Sam:

Thank you for sharing with us your views concerning the President's State
Visit to the Federal Republic of Germany. We fully understand the depth
of your concerns and assure you the President's feelings about the crimes
against humanity perpetrated by the Nazi regime are no less deeply felt.
President Reagan has attempted to make absolutely clear during his visit
the revulsion all Americans feel for the horrors which were committed in
the name of the German state and our determination not to forget them.

As you know, his itinerary included a ceremony at Bergen-Belsen concen-
tration camp in order to pay homage to all those who perished at the hands
of the Nazis. As he said on the anniversary of the liberation of that camp
April 21, there can and should be no absolution.

President Reagan is certain you agree that, as part of our efforts to learn
from the experiences of this dark era, we must not reject opportunities for
reconciliation. The President was asked by Chancellor Kohl to pay a visit
to a German military cemetery in Bitburg, and he has honored that request.

For four decades, the Federal Republic of Germany has faced up to the guilt
and responsibilities of its Nazi past and has, in countless ways, demonstrated
concretely its commitment to democratic ideals and human rights, including
standing shoulder to shoulder with us in the Alliance in defense of freedom.
With particular regard to the younger generation in Germany, it is important
to demonstrate that, while we continue to hold the nation responsible for its
past, we do not consider them to bear individual responsibility for the crimes
of Nazism.

Let me make clear that the President does not consider his appearance at
Bitburg to represent an act of forgiveness for those crimes, but rather one
of acknowledgment of the democratic society the German people have built.
He considers this to be a positive gesture which in no way detracts from
his full and heartfelt commitment to remember and honor the victims of the
Holocaust and the American soldiers who gave their lives to defeat the Nazi
regime and its crimes.

Sincerely,

M. B. Oglesby, Jr.
Assistant to the President

The Honorable Sam Nunn
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510
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I urge that you personally communicate confidentially with
Chancellor Kohl at the earliest opportunity to resolve this
matter. The recent wave of press stories and leaks from both Bonn
and Washington may cause serious damage to U.S.-West German ties.
I suggest that working with Chancellor Kohl you find some other
appropriate way to remember the American and allied war dead, as
well as the German war dead. Chancellor Kohl is a courageous,
brave and honest man, as demonstrated by his recent denunciation
of the Nazis and acceptance of responsibility for the Nazi era. I
believe he will understand. It is critical that you quickly
resolve this matter so that there will be an appropriate
remembrance of the concentration camps, a recognition of those
killed in the fighting, while maintaining the close U.S.-West
German ties which are crucial to the future of the NATO Alliance.

odll Nunn




















